Charing Cross Precinct Minutes

 
CHARING CROSS PRECINCT MEETING
WEDNESDAY,  3rd DECEMBER  2008
CHARING CROSS HOTEL
 
The meeting opened at 7.35 p.m.
 
1. Welcome. D. Caretti (Convenor) 

 
The Police Report
Due to the time constraints on Det. Justin Marks from Waverley Police this report preceded the official proceedings. 
 
There is a new LA Commander and the command is fully staffed. New operations target alcohol, shoplifting etc during the summer. Break and enters are down in the area and an arsonist has been arrested (garbage bin fires), noise complaints are up (due to the party season). The police will follow up calls and warn the miscreants and if they persist, fines between $ 200 and $ 1500 can be imposed. The Waverley Police responded to the recent ATM explosion in a nearby suburb. Pat asked about the shattered glass in the bus shelter, but this is a Council matter was the advice. Spray painters become more active during the summer season
 
2. Apologies Mayor S. Betts, Cr Mora Main, Brooke Thompson, Jean Skinner, Janet Namey, Linda Greenhow. 

 
3. Attendance. 
As per Attendance Register.
 
4. Correspondence 
A thank you card from Jean Skinner.
Info from Council re: a planned Charing Cross Fair for June 14 2009 celebrating 150 years of Council.
Leaflet from Council re: Christmas and New Year’s events.
Info re: DA changes (Details can be obtained from Council)
Paul Pearce: re: planning changes and changes to liquor licences from 2008.
 
5. Minutes of the Charing Cross Precinct meeting on October 22, 2008, were amended (Pt 8 Robin Hood Hotel – objecting to the removal of tiling etc) and then passed: Proposed: Danny Caretti, seconded Judy Hislop. 

 
6. Matters Arising 

        Buses not stopping close enough to the kerb.
        Pat Kenny’s solution: just ask the driver politely – it always works for her 
 
 
        314 – 316 Bronte Rd
Judy reported that Council rejected the application (Section 96) which was in breach of the DA – the window is illegal.
· St Cath’s school 

Danny reported that they had the approval for the car park but are not going to go ahead with the DA. They promised to fix the foot-path removing the metal plates and repair the driveway and restore the fence. He will update us next meeting. Nothing has happened yet.
 
· The  Precinct flyers 

Margaret: they got delivered to all streets. A very good job. Well done
 
.
7. Events Calendar 

Danny: the events calendar is a draft for the whole year in which Council outlines its events and informs residents of these.
Boundaries: Charing Cross Precinct is the only one which covers two Wards (Lawson & Waverley) and the changes to the boundaries are only small ones. Discussion is continuing
Graffiti: community service people will remove them – the quicker the better as the “artists” then don’t get any recognition for their work. It costs – as the stuff which takes the paint off is quite expensive.
 
8. Development Applications 

· 226 -232 Bronte Rd, 

This has been a problem for a number of years with DA that went as far as the Environment Court (and was passed). A new DA is coming up for 19 units and a shop – in a Heritage classified area. Margaret wants Council officers to get onto the site to consider the problems regarding traffic and impact on the surrounding houses and conservation area. It was decided to lobby Councillors and convince them.
 
· There was a site meeting at the old hardware store: the pitched roof will go and there is a DA for a new residential development. The backs of all those new developments look like the rears of factories and are not an attractive sight to those living behind them. This is an aspect which must be taken into consideration. 

 
· St. Cath’s 

The school wants to put in large windows into the Library – these might affect residents in Albion Street adjacent to the school.
 
· Nature strips/planter boxes 

Council responded that the request for those has to go to the access committee as they have to look at the risks before putting them in Cr Rose Jackson will follow this up at the next meeting.
 
 
 
9. General Business 
· 400 Bus – Ingrid Strewe wrote a letter to the Former Transport Minister John Watkins in July 2008 cc’d to Hon Paul Pearce on encouraging a stop in the Charing Cross Area. Follow up on any response next meeting. 

 
        Pat wanted to know what was happening about the lane lines on Bronte Rd outside Bellagio’s. Follow up next meeting.
 
        Brian reported that an unregistered bike had been booked by the Parking Police and subsequently he got a letter from the State Debt Recovery Office with a fine.
 
· The nature strip in Albion St, opposite St Cath’s, near pedestrian lights, is eroded and the pipes are showing. Council has been contacted – but nothing has happened as yet. It was decided to request Council to look urgently at the nature strip outside 47 Albion St. where the pipes are showing due to serious eroding. Cr Rose Jackson has promised that she will look into this matter, too. 

 
10. Guest Speaker Helen from Sydney Wildlife
Helen introduced the gathering to S.W. which – like Wires is a volunteer organisation. SW operates 24/7 and rescues and cares for injured, sick or orphaned native animals. These will eventually be released into their original habitat. They also train and educate the community.
 
She talked about the dangers to native animals due to the loss of habitat and household pets and briefly outlined what to do when you find an injured animal. Most importantly check the pouches of marsupials in case the baby has survived the accident that befell the mother – keep it warm, in a dark and quiet spot and contact them.
 
Their contact number is 9413 4300  www.sydneywildlife.org.au 
 
Next meeting will take place at Charing Cross Hotel on Wednesday 25th February 2009
 
The meeting closed at 9.30pm. 
 

 

